
January 23, 2012 Bay Breeze Point (BBP) Board of Directors (BOD) Meeting minutes

6:00 PM.  Jim Casey called the BOD meeting to order.  Present were Jim Casey, Jerry Baker, Jan Closson, Alison Till, John Bergman and Kimberly Cox; BBP homeowners Jim and Cathy Richardson were also present.
6:01 PM.  HOA Open Forum.

Jim Casey apologized to the Richardson’s for the BOD meeting being delayed from January 9th; Jim Richardson said the delay wasn’t a problem seeing as the two of them had been ill the week of the 9th anyway.  Jim Richardson then presented to the Board a petition with the signatures of 33 BBP homeowners that indicated a desire to change the BBP HOA documents with regard to fence requirements.  He indicated that they didn’t have any additional discussions or information to present and preferred to let the petition for change process proceed.  Jim Casey explained that the 25% requirement represented by their petition was only to establish an interest in changing the HOA documents, that a majority (67% or 83 homeowners) were required to effect any changes.  Jim Richardson asked that whatever method the BOD eventually used to solicit input/votes from the community that it require a positive yes/no response from all homeowners and not be discarded without a vote.  Jim Casey cited the previous effort to change the lot assessment that required a door to door solicitation to ensure proper coverage of the community.  Jan pointed out that responses have to come from the home or lot owners and not from renters.  The Richardson’s then thanked the BOD for their time and left the meeting
Jan mentioned that Councilman Smigiel had asked her to serve as a member at large on the Ward 5 Advisory Committee.  The Committee is comprised of 17 civic leagues in the Ward but that BBP and East Beach (EB) communities are not included because they are HOAs and not civic leagues.  Jim said that he had recommended to the City through Councilman Smigiel that HOAs be recognized and pointed out that the East Ocean View (EOV) Civic League purports to represent all of East Ocean View when in reality EB and BBP are separate communities and should be represented separately.
6:13 PM.  Review and approval of the December 2011 minutes for the 2012 BOD Organizational meeting and the December 2011 BOD meeting minutes.

John made a motion, Jerry seconded, to accept the DRAFT 2012 BBP BOD Organizational meeting minutes which was confirmed by voice vote of all present.  John will send them out to the BOD.
John made a motion, seconded by Jerry, to accept the changes that Jim had proposed to the DRAFT December 2011 BOD meeting minutes; the motion was confirmed by voice vote of all present.  John will incorporate the changes and distribute them to the BOD.

Jim made a recommendation, seconded by Alison, to endorse the 2012 ARB composition of Jan Closson (Chairperson), Irene Narlis and Cathy Renault; recommendation was confirmed by voice vote of all present
6:17 PM.  Management Report.

Kim deferred any discussion of the Management to later in the meeting.

6:18 PM.  President’s Comments.

Jim told the BOD that the entrance flag had been destroyed by the recent nasty weather that we have had but that he would replace it as soon as the weather improves.

Jim described his attendance at a meeting of the East Beach (EB) Community Council last Thursday that met before the regular EB BOD meeting.  EB is taking legal action with regards to the apartment complex proposed for the area between Little Creek Marina and Bay Point Marina.  The EB legal counsel attended a meeting of the Wetlands Board where the developer was making a presentation.  Apparently the Little Creek Marina’s plans to build a mega-ship fuel pier along the same property have been put on hold due to the current economic situation.  EB resents the apartments being built because they believe that they will impact their ability to rent out the above garage apartments that are prevalent in the EB community.  EB HOA has expended approximately $18,000 - $20,000 on the effort so far and at the meeting approached both Jim, as the BBP HOA rep, and Nora Jordan, as the Bay Point (BP) HOA rep, to join them.  Jim and Nora both declined for their respective HOAs.

BBP BOD Meeting Location – Jim led discussions on future locations for the BOD meetings as the Southern Bank is being closed and will not be available after tonight’s meeting.  The rooms in the new Pretlow Library are no longer available as the City has decided they would be using them.  He explained how the BOD had lost access to the EOV Recreation Center back in 2008 when the cost increased to $40/hour.  Jim contacted Councilman Smigiel who checked into it and the appropriate City Officials reported back to Jim a rate of $50/meeting.  Jim said he would also check into the possibility of using the BP clubhouse for our meetings.  Kim said that she would check into the availability of a second floor meeting room at the TPS offices.
6:35 PM.  Treasurer’s Report.
Alison requested from Kim the actual expenditure data through December 2011 so that she could use them to assist her in reconciling the proposed 2012 budget which had some significant changes from the last time she had seen it.  Jim made a motion, seconded by Jerry, to postpone approval of the 2012 budget until the February meeting which was confirmed by voice vote of all present.

6:37 PM.  ARB Report.
Jan briefly discussed the ARB application for Vern Aunchman, except for some minor questions about siding and trim colors she said the ARB didn’t see any problems with it.  Jim requested that Kim send an ARB application to a lot owner that  had installed a storm door without submitting an ARB application.  John expressed his surprise at the requirement for an ARB application for something as simple as a storm door and although it may be required he thought that it was ridiculous.   Jim stated that the BOD represents all HOA members and its the BOD's  responsibility to implement and enfoce the approved "Bay Breeze Point HOA Governing Documents".  Jim reminded everyone of the extended times that are allowed following a natural disaster such as Hurricane Irene but that we need to continue pursuing the due process efforts for items like damaged roofs.  Jan reported that the ARB had not received any updates on the  application for exterior modifications that would require a setback waiver.  Jan then asked about the numerous cars that were blocking the sidewalks and who would be the appropriate City office to contact, Jim advised her to contact the Police department.
6:50 PM.  Old Business.

Review/Approve 2012 HOA Budget – deferred to the February BOD meeting.

Status of easement and encroachment agreements – Jim reported that the encroachment agreement had been approved by the City Council and that the easement had been approved for public bid.  Jim also mentioned that the City had proposed a license agreement instead of an easement agreement and that the license agreement approach would be easier for both parties; he said he would look into this further.  Jan inquired about the insurance requirement in the two agreements; Jim responded that the HOA was appropriately covered.  Jerry brought up the requirement to maintain the wall seeing as the encroachment agreement contains a “shall” requirement.  Jim said that he has emphasized to the City that the wall sections, in question, are on the City’s property and that the BBP HOA just wants the ability to maintain the wall sections “as necessary”.  Jim finally noted that once the agreements are “final” that they should be reviewed by the HOA legal counsel before they are signed.
7:01 PM.  New Business.
2012 ARB membership approval – approval was done earlier in the meeting.

Next BOD meeting – The next BOD meeting will be February 13th at the TPS offices.
Jim pointed out that two email addresses on the BBP property file list were incorrect.  Kim also said that she had received additional information from some of the homeowners and would provide the BOD with an updated list before the next meeting.  Jim also said he had requested guidance from the Police on how to handle solicitors that come door to door.

7:06 PM Executive Session.
Jim suggested moving to Executive session; Jim moved and Alison seconded shifting to the Executive Session.
Violation report – John requested that an update be provided for the February meeting and that it be the complete report the BOD had been receiving previously showing all the actions for every violation from discovery to closure.
Verizon – Jim reported on his interactions with Verizon regarding their FIOS advertisements and mailings related to television service that to date is not available in Norfolk.

The due process status and way ahead options given the petition submission related to the fence at 9571 BP was discussed at some length.
At 7:53 PM John moved to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by Alison and approved by all present; the meeting was then adjourned.
Prepared by: John Bergman
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